#### Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES Withdrawer KDB 1/16/2007 File Folder CORRESPONDENCE - JANUARY 1983 (7) **FOIA** F03-0017/01 Box Number 7620 THOMAS, M **Doc Date Restrictions DOC Doc Type Document Description** No of NO **Pages** 1/25/1983 **B6** 1 LETTER DEAVER TO ROY MILLER 2 **B6 MEMO** JOHN ROGERS TO DEAVER RE 1/18/1983 1 ATTACHED INVOICE FROM DENNIS LEBLANC RE ATTACHED **B6** 3 **MEMO** 1 12/20/1982 **B6** 4 TIME SHEET RE BILLING 1 ND

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.



MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Thickness Regionales. I can accure to michael Regionals. I can accure you that he will make Hanford a butter place. Also booking a butter place. Also booking the grove. Jermand mee again to the grove.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Mr. Dennis L. Bark
Deputy Director
Hoover Institution on War,
Revolution and Peace
Stanford, CA 94305

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 25, 1983

Dear Ted:

Thanks for bringing me up to date with respect to the private sector initiative activities at Education. I am glad to hear you are taking such a personal interest in the PSI effort. You know the President will be quite pleased to hear about your progress.

I understand, in addition to the issues you raised in your letter, you recently showcased the Dun & Bradstreet Corporation for their 4-1 contributions matching program for academic institutions. Recognition is certainly one way the government can play a role in this partnership effort. 5 stars!

I will pass your comments on to the President as well as the White House PSI Office. Keep doing a great job and keep us up to date.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
and Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable T.H. Bell Secretary of Education Washington, D.C. 20202



THE SECRETARY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20202

January 19, 1983

Multiple

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C.

Dear Mike:

Since we met with you and Craig Fuller on the private sector volunteers initiative, I have been holding a series of discussions here in the Department of Education. We want to utilize the unique opportunities that exist in education to involve volunteers in assisting in the teaching and learning mission of schools and colleges.

We plan to concentrate our efforts on the adult illiteracy problem since there are reliable estimates that from four-to-six million of the unemployed are functionally incompetent because of lack of basic reading and mathematics skills. We hope to enlist the help of businesses, college students, civic clubs, and others to help us begin to reach the 26 million adult functional incompetents who must be motivated to learn. We want to use the resources that are available such as community colleges and high schools, and existing budgets such as the college work-study and adult basic education programs as a means of bringing volunteers and educators together to help in a major campaign against illiteracy and functional incompetency.

The above is simply intended to tell you that we have not forgotten your advice that this is a high priority interest of the President. We will keep you posted on our progress.

Sincerely,

T. H. Bell

cc: The Honorable Craig L. Fuller Assistant to the President for Cabinet Affairs

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 25, 1983

Dear John:

Thanks for your nice letter to Mike Deaver. As usual he's up to his eyeballs in work, and has taken on the additional responsibility of the Queen's impending visit. He did want me to tell you, though, that there are no plans for visiting Australia. Prime Minister Fraser will join us in San Francisco and possibly ride back to Washington, D.C. on Air Force One with the President.

You better get in shape before your next visit. Mike Deaver looks marvelous since he went on his fitness kick.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. John P. Young John P. Young & Associates (Aust.) PTY. LTD. Management Consultants Office of the Chairman 2 Fordholm Road Hawthorn, Victoria, Australia, 3122

### JOHN P. YOUNG & ASSOCIATES (AUST.) PTY. LTD.

Management Consultants

INCORPORATED IN VICTORIA

Office of the Chairman

2 Fordholm Road, Hawthorn, Victoria, Australia, 3122

Telephone: National

03 8191185

Cables: Consultancy Melbourne

International 61 3 8191185

Telex: 32 334

14th January 1983.

Dear Mike,

Since Shirley's very kind note to me of November 11 last, there has been quite an amount of informal speculation in Australia as to whether the President is likely to will "down under". Last night's Melbourne "Hora" the attached story.

If there is any possibility, I would very much like to have the opportunity to say hello again and if he thinks of coming to Melbourne, well I would like to get into the act somehow.

Very best wishes to you and all the family - I have been reading about your new diet and fitness campaign so it looks as if I will have to go into training before we next meet.

All the very best to everyone,

Sincerely.

(Dictated by Mr. Young but signed in his absence).

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 25, 1983

Dear Mr. Datt:

I appreciate your taking the time to tell me of your appreciation for the White House Secret Service and our advance staff. I, too, feel that they are doing an excellent job and a real credit to the Administration. It is always nice, though, for them to hear it from someone who has worked with them on the outside.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your good letter to both the Advance Office and the Secret Service.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John C. Datt
Secretary and
Director, Washington Office
American Farm Bureau Federation
600 Maryland Ave., S.W.
Suite 800
Washington, DC 20024

#### American Farm Bureau Federation



WASHINGTON OFFICE 600 MARYLAND AVE. S.W. SUITE 800 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 AREA CODE 202 - 484-2222

January 19, 1983

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President and
Deputy Chief of Staff
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I want to thank you very much for your assistance in arranging for President Reagan to address the annual meeting of the American Farm Bureau Federation in Dallas, Texas, on January 11. The President did an excellent job, and our people really appreciated his appearing before them.

In connection with the President's appearance, I want to particularly compliment the White House Secret Service staff. We worked both here and in Dallas with Bill Henkel, and in Dallas our staff worked with Dave Morris and Mark Hatfield, Jr. All three of these men were outstanding in their willingness to cooperate with the Farm Bureau.

This was my fourth occasion since being with Farm Bureau to be involved in a Presidential appearance, and it was by far the best in terms of cooperation with the Secret Service and the Presidential Advance staff and all the folks that are involved in that part of any appearance that the President makes.

I simply want to say thanks to you and to the group of men for the excellent job and cooperation they provided the Farm Bureau.

Sincerely,

Jóhn C. Datt Secretary and

Director, Washington Office

#### Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name Withdrawer

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES KDB 1/16/2007

File Folder FOIA

CORRESPONDENCE - JANUARY 1983 (7) F03-0017/01

THOMAS, M

Box Number

7620

DOC Document TypeNo of Doc Date Restric-NO Document Descriptionpages tions

1 LETTER 1 1/25/1983 B6

DEAVER TO ROY MILLER

#### Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

#### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Collection Name

Withdrawer

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

KDB 1/16/2007

File Folder

**FOIA** 

CORRESPONDENCE - JANUARY 1983 (7)

F03-0017/01

THOMAS, M

Box Number

7620

14

DOC Document Type NO Document Description No of Doc Date Restricpages

tions

2 **MEMO**  1 1/18/1983 B6

JOHN ROGERS TO DEAVER RE ATTACHED **INVOICE** 

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

#### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Collection Name

Withdrawer

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

KDB 1/16/2007

File Folder

**FOIA** 

**CORRESPONDENCE - JANUARY 1983 (7)** 

F03-0017/01

THOMAS, M

Box Number

7620

14

DOC Document Type NO Document Description No of Doc Date Restricpages

tions

3 **MEMO**  12/20/1982 B6

FROM DENNIS LEBLANC RE ATTACHED

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]

B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]

B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]

B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

#### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Collection Name Withdrawer

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES KDB 1/16/2007

File Folder FOIA

CORRESPONDENCE - JANUARY 1983 (7) F03-0017/01

THOMAS, M

Box Number

7620

DOC Document TypeNo of Doc Date Restric-NO Document Descriptionpagestions

4 TIME SHEET 1 ND B6

**RE BILLING** 

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 25, 1983

Dear Governor Du Pont:

Thanks for sending the copy of the speech and new employment policy proposals you delivered at the National Press Club, January 18th. I'm sure this paper will prove useful, and I certainly appreciate your thoughtfulness.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Pierre S. Du Pont IV F Governor State of Delaware Legislative Hall Dover, Delaware 19901



### STATE OF DELAWARE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

PIERRE S. DU PONT IV
GOVERNOR

January 18, 1983

Junk

#### MEMORANDUM

FOR: The Honorable Michael Deaver

FROM: Pierre S. du Pont

Enclosed please find a copy of the speech and new employment policy proposals delivered at the National Press Club luncheon today.

I hope you agree that these areas ought to be the focus of the employment policy debate.

Please do feel free to call me to discuss any aspect of these suggestions.

Enclosure

563 Loganberry Dr. San Rafael, CA 94903 January 16, 1983

Dear Mr. Deaver,

Thank you for your letter of December 20 regarding the 3-D slides of the USSR I sent you. It sounded like you were touched by them and since that was my hope, your letter was very gratifying and encuraging.

Two of the slides I sent appear to be missing, so if you could check for them briefly I'd appreciate it. If you can't locate them easily though, no big deal.

A phrase you used in your letter ("just plain people") suggests to me a better title for the slide show than the one I'm now using, so I may re-title it. Thanks!

I've gotten many heartening responses, from the White House and elsewhere. The State Dept. is using the slides to brief their personnel involved in Soviet affairs.

Enclosed are some letters of response to the slide show, from schools. Please let me know if you'd like to see the entire \ slide show.

Thanks again for your encouragement

Best Wishes--

Jim Terr

\*(James Baker, Richard Morris for Wm. Clark, Sheryl Eberly for Nancy Reagan) (also CIA)

P.S. Let me know if you'd be interested in having copies of the complete set of 100 or so slides used in the slide show, for your own use, as well as information on where to buy a good hand-held battery—powered 3-D viewer.

O/File

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

December 20, 1982

Dear Mr. Terr:

Thank you for sending the slides and viewer. I thoroughly enjoyed seeing the pictures you had taken of what appears to be just plain people.

It was very nice of you to take the time and go to the trouble of sending them to a number of people. I appreciate your efforts.

I am returning the slides in order that you may forward them to others.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jim Terr 563 Loganberry Drive San Rafael, CA 94903 563 Lock hierry Dr. San Rafael, CA 94903 December 11, 1982

Dear Mr. Deaver,

**医神经病的 电电子电子 计记录 计记录器 医电子性 医电子性 医电子性 医电子性 医电子性 医乳球性 医乳球性 医乳球虫虫 医二氏性 医二氏性 医二氏性 医二氏性** 

Thank you for your letter of April 20 letting me know that you received my record album ("J. Ben-Isaac"). I hope you have enjoyed it.

I wanted to let you and your family see these copies of some 3-D slides I took in the Soviet Union this summer. I travelled alone as a tourist and do not represent any group.

The pictures are almost all of people I met on the streets. I think they convey a dimension that's crucial to remember in dealing with the Soviet Union, and I thought you might find them useful in this regard.

I'm also sending copies to the people on the attached list, and since I'm sending a slightly different assortment to everyone, you could see other slides by contacting them if you wish, or by contacting me.

I also have a 3-D slide show of the complete, set (about 30 minutes, using 3-D glasses) that I'm showing to schools, congregations, etc., so if you'd be interested in having me come and do a show for you and the staff, please let me know.

I hope these are useful to you. You may keep them as long as you wish.

My very best wishes to you and your family for the holidays and the New Year--

ðím Terr



MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Dick

Fullington piece by Hugh Siden. I learn more whont you will the time. Jobel seeing you and Cynthin at that terreific game on Faturelay mine

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Mr. Richard Helms 4649 Garfield St., N.W. Washington, D.C. 20007

WASHINGTON

January 26, 1983

Dear Mrs. Ramo:

Thank you for your letter of January 11 following up on our conversation about the invitation to the President from the University of Southern California to speak at the annual dinner of the USC Associates this spring.

The President was indeed pleased to have both Mr. John King and Dr. Zumberge extend this kind and appealing invitation to him. Very regrettably, however, he cannot accept in view of his heavy schedule demands now and in the months ahead.

Please know that your own personal interest in this invitation is most appreciated, and that you have our best wishes.

Kindest regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

suite .

Mrs. Virginia Ramo 1025 Loma Vista Drive Beverly Hills, CA 90210

#### WASHINGTON

January 26, 1983

Dear Barbara:

Thank you for your letter regarding Lee Brewer and the termination of his Social Security disability benefits. The facts of Mr. Brewer's case highlight a serious inequity in the disability payment system.

I am happy to report, Barbara, the problem has been rectified. On January 12, 1983 President Reagan signed into law a measure to prevent future occurences of the needless trauma endured by Mr. Brewer and his family. Public Law 97-455 provides for a continuation of disability benefits during the first and second stages of appealing a decision of ineligibility for Social Security disability payments.

As you know, President Reagan has a firm, unshakable commitment to a sound, fair Social Security system. While continuing review of recipient eligibility is crucial to a fair system, termination of benefits prior to proper review is not acceptable.

The President is working to fulfill his promise to defend and improve our Social Security system. Public Law 97-455 is but one example of how we are making government more responsive, regulations less oppressive to our citizens.

Thank you again for bringing this case to my attention. It is always nice to hear from you.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. John Howell III 110 Broad Avenue Fort Worth, Texas 76107

WASHINGTON

Janaury 24, 1983

MEMORANDUM FOR MIKE DEAVER

FROM:

CRAIG L. FULLER

SUBJECT:

DRAFT RESPONSE TO BARBARA HOWELL LETTER

Attached is a draft response to the letter Barbara Howell wrote to you.

We have drafted a response that discusses the problem in generic terms rather than specific terms. In order to deal with Brewer's specific problem, we would have to obtain his Social Security number and felt that contact at this time might re-open a case that seems to be closed.

As you will note, however, the problem that affected Brewer's benefits has been rectified by a piece of legislation which passed during the lame duck and has been signed by the President.

#### WASHINGTON

#### MEMORANDUM

FOR:

BECKY NORTON DUNLOP

FROM:

GARY C. BYLER\_

SUBJECT:

S.S. Disability Payments

Januare 21, 1983

Tha Adminsitration offered a slightly weaker version of Public Law 97-455 mentioned in the attached response. I have been assured by OMB that we did not fight the final version and, since the President signed the measure, we can safely take full credit for the legislation.

The attached draft for Mr. Deaver does just that.

All book culo this.
120512

Down Hike, In our local paper that I know always heard of Eureaucials playing political against Reagan. Well - here it is as sefficient of the sure to look on the expedite dide of the article.

I know you can out this in the hands of the political of the third that is so satisfy that those bureaucras will do this to people such as this. Evidently he looks the he supports what Reagan is trying to do.

Hike, if there is anything that any of us

## Muse John P. Housell. III

can to for your down have, planse let us know. We think you all are doing a superb lot.

With landost regards to your End yours -

· Cincerely,

Barbara ti

January 318



MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Jul generalist agree more with your mens alient the Presidents Press relations. Fing been Sugain the sume for years. The President miss on your memo first hand.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Mr. Joe Holmes

金属のお子をある はないとのないというないないないないないないできているというないできるというとうないとう

WASHINGTON

January 27, 1983

#### Dear John:

Sorry to take so long to get an answer about the proposed light rail system in Sacramento.

I understand your concern over the potential impact which the proposed route may have on Lumberjack Stores. Under applicable Federal regulations, a final Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) must be prepared before the project can proceed, and the social and economic impact of the proposed alignment must be carefully considered by local authorities during this process. It is my understanding that the EIS is not yet final and that local authorities are still collecting information relative to potential adverse impacts of the proposed project, and measures which might be taken to minimize those adverse impacts. This process should, of course, include a full consideration of the effect which the project would have on Lumberjack's Arden Way property. The final decision on the alignment of the proposed rail system will not be made until this process has been completed.

As you know, the final decision in this case is the responsibility of the Governing Board of the Sacramento Transit Development Agency. Ann Rudin is the Chairman of the Board.

If you feel it would be helpful to speak directly with someone in the Department of Transportation on these issues, the appropriate person to contact is the Regional Administrator in the San Francisco Region of the Urban Mass Transportation Administration (UMTA). Her address is:

Brigid Hynes-Cherin
Regional Administrator
Urban Mass Transportation Administration
2 Embarcadero Center
Suite 620
San Francisco, California 94111
(415) 556- 2884

Ms. Hynes-Cherin is familiar with the project and has been made aware of the issues which you have raised.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John D. Reid Forest Products Sales 1107 2nd Street, Suite 320 Sacramento, California 95814

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 27, 1983

Dear Milton:

Thanks - both for the copy of the press release issued following the President's State of the Union address and your continued support.

The President, too, appreciates your backing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Milton E. Mitler
Manager
Media Relations Division
Chamber of Commerce of the United States
1615 H Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20062

The state of the s

Nicuela

#### Chamber of Commerce of the United States

MILTON E. MITLER, MANAGER MEDIA RELATIONS DIVISION 202-659-3160

1615 H STREET, N.W. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20062

January 26, 1983

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

しょだい スタイト ないたち しょうじんかい

Dear Michael:

Enclosed is a copy of the press release we issued, following the President's State of the Union address, last night, which I thought you might like to see.

In addition to this, our chairman Robert L. Thompson gave the U.S. Chamber's endorsement of individual portions of the President's plan to various press resources immediately following the address, which he called a "Blueprint for Recovery."

My best wishes.

Sincerely,

Milton E. Mitler

Enclosure

### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

January 27, 1983

Dear Mr. Badolato:

I have seen the picture of President Reagan you were sent, and read your request, however, there is no place for the President to sign on the picture itself. Because of his dark suit and the dark background, his official picture is always signed on the bottom.

I have also passed your comments on to members of the staff regarding retirement. We appreciate your input.

Thanks again for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Richard Badolato Route 3, Box 3761 Berwick, PA 18603

# THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON January 27, 1983

Dear Ms. Funt:

Thank you for your letter to Mr. Deaver regarding the book you intend to write on the happily married couples. He agrees it could be quite intriguing, however declines to be interviewed due to lack of time. Mr. Deaver's schedule is booked for approximately 14 hours a day and he feels he cannot take time from his duties for this interview.

Thank you for thinking of him.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Ms. Marilyn Funt 65 Central Park West New York, NY 10023

Year Sirley Moore: Thouls for your enterest in trying to get a personal autograph of Gresident for me-Inclose you will find the picture I wan asked to return. It is sign by the President bogt What I arked for was a personal one in other words, sign on the filure not below. That is the way I review fact picture of our president. I think our periolent is doing all he can to get our country on their feet again, (Obl.)

I worked for about 65 years lefine I retired, While I was knowling I never regreted pay income tour or padyed more as I laned. Van 72 years old, ex Service man seved in the S. W. Garific with the Marines. I think that after anyone world for 25-or 30 years should be Carpled to retul, and give the younger people. a chance to have foles. also masy I state this, when the work Jeels and started, I think the raelroads should be inclosed, one four depends on Freight work, it help steel mills out, and so fith with fast freight bod Bless and Thank you

Jan 31-83 received the picture of President Regan and was disappointed as it was like the one Isent in as requested or a reproduce one-You stated there was no place on the picture for him to sign but on the bottomes the pecture. There still was room if he wanted to add a personal mote an I requested. I want to lake this time to thank you for your effect, maybe you could get me a fen When he signe the budget: after all I am 72 years

old and been a good republican. Sod Blest Sincerly your's Richard Badolate Q 2 3 Bor 376/ Berwich Pa 18603

Dear Mrs Moore!

& houle

January 21, 1983

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Deaver:

I am embarking on a most interesting and positive book project which will be published by a prestigious New York publisher, Facts on File (a subsidiary of Commerce Clearing House).

The book will focus on that neglected minority, the happily married and I would like you to consider being a part of this book.

I will be doing about 100 interviews on all types of marriages that work -- from a commune to the White House -- couples of all ages, from all parts of the country, various races, religions, economic levels and lifestyles. The common denominator is a very good marriage -- each in their own particular, unique and individual way.

We believe that the relationship you two share would be an important part of the book and I really hope you will be interested in becoming a part of it. Can we discuss it?

I can be reached in New York at 212-972-1445 or in Los Angeles at 213-874-2854 after 10:00 A.M. (California time).

I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Funt

Marelyn Funt